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2nd Vice Pres. (Programs) Sally Marra, Millie Singleton 

Secretary Beverly Abenante 

Treasurer Sharon Didden 

 
Quilt Shop Advertising Beverly Brown 

Shows/Travel Barb Theriault 

Block/Month Marilyn Ryder 

Veteran’s Quilts Brigitte Kasm 

Yard Sale Table Leida Martinez 

2017 Retreat Ava Rossler 

Fat Quarter Drawing Judy Thew/Tekla Bell 

Fat Qtr Sales Sharon Allard/Kathleen East 

50/50 Esther Feil 

Mystery Prize Lucy VanLiew 

Membership Alma Martin 

Newsletter/Advertising Barb Theriault 

Communications/Web Liaison Barb Theriault 

Sunshine Shirley Kerstetter 

Charity Coordinator Deborah McCabe 

Webmaster Dave Curtis 

President’s Message 

Remaining 2016 Fat Quarter Schedule  

October Fall Colors 

November Christmas Theme 

December No Exchange   

Dear Guild Members; 
 
It’s hard to believe we are already thinking about the Holidays and 
the 2017 New Year!  I can’t say I am sad to see the oppressive heat 
and humidity of  this summer gradually fade away! 
 
My Tenure as president is coming to a close. We have had some 
difficult challenges to overcome in the past two years.  I would like 
to take this opportunity to thank the Guild Board for all their hard 
work. Nancy Nickel-Vice President, Sally Marra- 2nd Vice President, 
Mille Singleton-2nd Vice President, Beverly Abenante-Secretary and 
Sharon Didden-Treasurer. Beverly, Sharon and Nancy have had some 
serious family and personal health issues to deal with during their 
tenures but came through for us in the spirit of true quilters. 
 
I also want to thank Barb Theriault for all her dedication to the tasks 
that she performs with our Newsletter, Webmaster set up, Guild 
Email Correspondence/Communication and Guild Trips. 
 
I also want to thank all the volunteers who have made this Guilds’ 
classes, meetings, events and community service a success because 
of their efforts.  We will be honoring them at our December holiday 
party. How lucky we are to have dedicated people who volunteer at 
our meetings. 
 
Thank you Alma martin-Membership, Esther Feil- 50/50 and Food 
Pantry, Lucy VanLiew-Mystery gift, Betsy Goker, who has just 
stepped down from Fat Qtr. Sales for a while.  Kathleen East/Sharon 
Allard will take over that task.  Thank you Judy Thew- Fat Qtr. Raffle 
and Tekla Bell, who took over while Judy was away,  Marilyn Ryder-
Block of the Month, Beverly Brown-Advertising and Shirley 
Kerstetter-Sunshine.  Their efforts really add to the fun we have.  I 
must express a special appreciation to those who have gone above 
and beyond in there service to our Guild.  Bridgett Kasm, who spent 
countless hours using her talents to quilt and bind the many 
veterans quilts, and also Bobbi Lemay who bound quilts and helped 
to insure the quilts were delivered to the veterans. 
  
Due to serious family health issues of some of our members, several 
ladies have stepped forward to graciously take over future events.  
Nancy Jenkins will coordinate the December Christmas party for 
Nancy Nickel, whose husband has been ill.  Ava Rossler will 
coordinate the March retreat for Debbie McCabe, who’s Mom is also 
seriously ill.  Ava has continued to share her talents in doing classes 
at the Enrichment Center as well as teaching at our Retreats. Our 
prayers are with the Guild members and families who are dealing 
with serious health issues. At our October general meeting we will 
be asking for nominations from the floor for Board positions.  
Anyone can be nominated for any position.  Current Board members 
interested in remaining are 2nd VP Programs-Millie Singleton, 
Secretary, Bev Abenante and Treas. Sharon Didden.  

Barb Theriault has volunteered to be President and will continue 
the Newsletter as well.  We need a Vice President and a 2nd VP-
Programs to work with Millie, because she is a snowbird. Please 
consider being nominated at our October general meeting. 
 
Vickie Collins is chairperson of the nominating committee and 
she and her committee have been making phones calls 
regarding the VP and 2nd VP positions. Please consider offering 
your talents to the Board. 
 
We are ending our year with a new venue; Jerome Brown 
Community Ctr. in Brooksville.  After our Sept. meeting which 
was held there, we had good, positive feedback. 
 
Please enjoy the upcoming holidays and look forward to 
continuing our Guilds’ goal of sharing friendship, activities and 
community service. 
 
Happy sewing and Quilting, 
 
Bonnie DeFranco, President 



Preview Distribute 

Kits 

Raffle Presented By Pattern 

Aug Sept Oct Marilyn Ryder 

KCS* 

Scrap Bag 

Sept Oct Nov Marilyn Ryder 

KCS* 

Storm At Sea 

Oct Nov Jan KCS* Mexican Star 

Nov Jan Feb KCS* Greek Cross 

Jan Feb Mar KCS* Long 9 Patch 

Raffle Block of the Month Schedule 2016/2017 
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*  See Marilyn Ryder to sign up 

Happy Birthday 

NEWSLETTER:  Call or send any information, suggestions, 

correspondence, tips, or sayings dealing with quilting to Barbara 

Theriault, 8181 Weatherford Ave., Brooksville, FL  34613; e-

mail: btheriault1@tampabay.rr.com; or call 352-597-8816 or 

Cell: 678-793-5335.  Next deadline is December 15, 2016. 

NOVEMBER 

Pauline Galloway 1 

Laurie Pearce 4 

Bonnie Hibbard 6 

Lucy Van Liew 7 

Ruthanne McGookey 13 

Rosemary Willett 14 

Betty Johnson 18 

Bonnie DeFranco 18 

Charlene Brodeur 20 

Barbara Theriault 20 

Donna Muro 24 

Paula Lawery 25 

Beverly Abenante 26 

Pat Siddons 26 

DECEMBER 

Fran Spooner 3 

Karen Pilon 8 

Linda Gennaccaro 8 

Louise Cernak 14 

Sharon Didden 27 

Elizabeth Goker 28 

Joyce Swearingen 29 

Gayle Keenan  31 

FIELD TRIPS 

The Guild has planned the following trips for January, February 

and March, 2017: 

Friday, January 13, 2017 

Trip to Suwannee Valley Quilt Shop, Trenton. Meet at 9:15am on 

Route 19 next to Hardee’s. 

Friday, February 17, 2017 

Back by Popular Demand from snowbirds - Trip Reversed this 

time:  Go to Rainbow’s End first, 941 Broadway St., Dunedin, FL 

with lunch in Dunedin. Restaurant TBD later.  Then on to Happy 

Apple Quilts, 13013 W. Linebaugh Ave., Tampa, FL. Meet at the 

end of Sam’s Club Parking Lot on Cortez Blvd. at 9:00am 

Friday, March 17, 2017 

Trip to Quilts On Plum Lane, Dade City.  Meet at 9:30am at Publix 

on route 50 and 41. 

If you have any questions, call Barb Theriault at 352-597-8816 or 

Cell: 678-793-5335 

Meeting 

Type 

Day Date Place Time 

Board 

Meeting 

Wed 10/26/16 Enrichment 

Center 

9:30 

Guild 

Meeting 

Thurs 10/27/16 Jerome 

Brown 

Community 

Ctr. 

9:30 

Board 

Meeting 

Wed 11/16/16 Enrichment 

Center 

9:30 

Guild 

Meeting 

Thurs 11/17/16 

(3rd Week) 

Jerome 

Brown 

Comm. Ctr. 

9:30 

Guild 

Christmas 

Lunch 

Thurs 12/1/16 Silverthorne 

Country Club 

11:00 

Board 

Meeting 

Wed 1/25/17 Enrichment 

Center 

9:30 

Guild 

Meeting 

Thurs 1/26/17 Jerome 

Brown 

Comm. Ctr. 

9:30 

Board 

Meeting 

Wed 2/22/17 Enrichment 

Center 

9:30 

Guild 

Meeting 

Thurs 2/23/17 

(Challenge 

Due) 

Jerome 

Brown 

Comm. Ctr. 

9:30 

* Kansas City Star 

Let Shirley Kerstetter, our SUNSHINE LADY, 352-

686-9057, know about the needs or illnesses of our 

members. 

http://classroomclipart.com/cgi-bin/kids/imageFolio.cgi?action=view&link=Clipart/Birthday&image=4-10-07_28.jpg&img=6&tt=
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 2017 LAKEWOOD RETREAT – MARCH 6 – 9, 2017–  Our annual Quilt Retreat for 2017 will again be at 

Lakewood Retreat Center, 25458 Dan Brown Hill Rd., Brooksville, FL,  March 6th to 9th. Remember the 

retreat covers a room with two single beds and one double bed, with a private bathroom.  As far as we know 

now we will have the place to ourselves, so we will be using two buildings. Meals will be served Buffet style 

and we will have two sewing rooms, one very large room and one smaller room. The cost will be $145.00 per 

quilter and sign-up and first payment will be in October. Ava Rossler has stepped up to organize our Retreat 

this year because Debbie McCabe’s Mom is very ill.  Debbie will still help out, plus volunteers not yet 

announced. The Registration Form will be available at the October meeting and also e-mailed to everyone.  

Again there will be a choice of 1 payment of $145.00, 2 payments of  $72.50 or 3 payments or $48.33 

beginning with sign-up in October, then next in November and final payment due at the January meeting.  As 

time goes on there will be more info. 

GUILD NEWS AND NOTES 

 2017 GUILD CHALLENGE -  “COLOR”– As the winner of Best of Show of the 2016 Guild Challenge, Shirley 

Kerstetter has chosen the subject for the February, 2017 Challenge.  The subject is “Color”  The idea is to 

choose complementary colors from the color wheel ( any two colors directly opposite each other on the color 

wheel. Example: (Blue and Orange).  You may use shades of the colors of your choice.  Solid, Moda type or 

tone on tone small print. The possibilities are endless with such a broad category. Get your creative juices 

flowing.  We would like to have a large participation. Just remember the rules.  The quilt has to be made 

between February 25th, 2016 to February, 23rd, 2017.  Size should be no smaller than 16x16 and no larger 

than 45x60.  You must put your name on the back of the quilt, or it will not be judged. The quilts will be judged 

at the February 23rd, 2017 Guild Meeting.   

 NEW MEETING VENUE – Jerome Brown Community Center at 99 Jerome Brown Place, Brooksville, FL 

34601.   We had our first meeting in September at our new Venue with really good feedback.  We are sure we 

will be happy moving forward at our new meeting place. The Community Center is within the Tom Varn Park off 

Cortez Blvd. This venue is better suited to meet our member’s needs. It is very spacious with good lighting, 

clean, air conditioned, wheel chair accessible and has an ADA compliant bathroom. It has ample parking 

including handicap, and they will also set up the tables and chairs for us! The information is also out on our 

website with directions and a map. 

Directions From Spring Hill, Route 19 (Commercial Way) 

Go East on Cortez Blvd/FL-50 toward the village of Brooksville. Stay straight on Cortez Blvd/FL-50 

which becomes W Jefferson St/FL-50A.  Turn right onto Darby Lane.  Take the 1st right onto 

Jerome Brown Pl.  99 Jerome Brown Place is on the left and the Community Center is at the end 

of Jerome Brown Place. 

 2016 CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON – The Christmas Luncheon will be held on December 1st, 2016 at 

Silverthorne Country Club.  Arrival time will be 11:00am and lunch will be served at 12:00pm.  The cost 

will be the same as last year, $25.00.  There will be two menu choices:  Eggplant will be the vegetarian 

choice and the other will be Roast Turkey w/gravy and all the trimmings. There will also be Rolls & Butter 

and Pumpkin Cheesecake for dessert. Nancy Jenkins has offered to coordinate our Christmas luncheon for 

Nancy Nickel.  She will be collecting donations starting now for the Chinese Auction at the Christmas Party.  

Let’s dig deep and have a successful auction.  If you have anything you can donate, please see Nancy 

Jenkins. Sign-up for the luncheon will start taking place by the October meeting.  



Calendar of Classes/Meetings 
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October 11th, 2016 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Part I –  Paper Pieced Table Runner-Taught by Cindy Fitzgerald 

(a Judy Niemeyer Pattern (You will need to buy the pattern)  Bay front Health Brooksville Enrichment Center, Bring 

Lunch, or you can purchase a lunch in the café at a discount. More Info to follow. 

October 18th, 2016 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Part II –  Paper Pieced Table Runner-Taught by Cindy Fitzgerald   

Bay front Health Brooksville Enrichment Center, Bring Lunch, or you can purchase a lunch in the café at a discount. More 

info to follow. 

October 25th, 2016 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Sampler Quilt Blocks 7 & 8 taught by Millie Singleton Bay front 

Health Brooksville Enrichment Center, Bring Lunch, or you can purchase a lunch in the café at a discount 

October 27th, 2016 – Thursday  9:30am General Guild Meeting  Jerome Brown Community Center, 99 Jerome Brown 

Place, Brooksville, FL.  Off Cortez Blvd which becomes West Jefferson. 

November 8th, 2016 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – 3D Christmas Tree taught by Ruthanne McGookey Bay front 

Health Brooksville Enrichment Center, Bring Lunch, or you can purchase a lunch in the café at a discount 

November 15th, 2016 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Round Storage Caddy taught by Charlene Brodeur and Darla 

Matthews Bay front Health Brooksville Enrichment Center, Bring Lunch, or you can purchase a lunch in the café at a 

discount 

November 17th, 2016 – Thursday  9:30am General Guild Meeting  Jerome Brown Community Center, 99 Jerome 

Brown Place, Brooksville, FL.  Off Cortez Blvd which becomes West Jefferson. 

December 4th, 2016 -  Guild Christmas Luncheon  at Silverthorn Country Club starting at 11:00 with lunch served at 

12:00. 

January 10th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm  Mystery Quilt Part I w/Darla Matthews and Karen Pilon.  Sign up 

for Pattern in October – Cost $5.50.  Location for class – Quarry Enrichment Center. Bring your lunch. 

January 17th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Table Runner w/Linda Godlewski. Bay front Health Brooksville 

Enrichment Center, Bring Lunch, or you can purchase a lunch in the café at a discount 

January 24th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm – Photo Holder w/Rosemary Willett. Bay front Health Brooksville 

Enrichment Center, Bring Lunch, or you can purchase a lunch in the café at a discount 

January 26th, 2017– Thursday  9:30am General Guild Meeting  Jerome Brown Community Center, 99 Jerome Brown 

Place, Brooksville, FL.  Off Cortez Blvd which becomes West Jefferson. 

February 14th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm  Mystery Quilt Part II w/Darla Matthews and Karen Pilon.  Sign up 

for Pattern in October. Location for class – Quarry Enrichment Center. Bring your lunch. 

February 21st, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm Jacket Part I w/Bonnie Holliday. Bay front Health Brooksville 

Enrichment Center, Bring Lunch, or you can purchase a lunch in the café at a discount 

February 23rd, 2017– Thursday  9:30am General Guild Meeting  Jerome Brown Community Center, 99 Jerome Brown 

Place, Brooksville, FL.  Off Cortez Blvd which becomes West Jefferson. (Challenge Quilts Due) 

February 28th, 2017 – Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm Jacket Part II w/Bonnie Holliday. Bay front Health Brooksville 

Enrichment Center, Bring Lunch, or you can purchase a lunch in the café at a discount 

Please Note:   Larger classes may need to be held at the Quarry.  We will determine after checking the 

sign-up sheet if the number of students is too large for the Enrichment Center, we will notify you that the 

class location will changed to the Quarry. 



Page 5 Hernando Quilters’ Guild Newsletter- November/December  2016 

QUILT SHOWS/RETREATS 

November 4th and 5th  Quilt Show in Ocala – Country Roads Quilt Show – Down a Country Road of 

Quilts  Friday and Saturday, November 4 and 5, 2016 9:00am to 4:00pm.  Location:  College of Central 

Florida, Ewers Century Center, 3001 SW College Road (SR 200), Ocala, Florida.  One mile east of I-75 – Exit 

350.  Admission $7.00.  Free parking.  200 + Quilts and traditional art.  Raffle Baskets, Art Quilts, Boutique 

(hand-made items perfect for Christmas gifts)  Demos, Silent Auction, Quilt Appraiser. 

January 19 – 21, 2017 – Mancuso Show – World Quilt Florida – Orlando, Florida    

Orange County Convention Center  West Concourse - Hall E2,  9800 International Dr.  

Orlando, FL 32819  Merchants Mall/Quilt Show Hours:  Thursday, Friday & Saturday (19th to 

21st)  10:00am – 6:00pm.  World Quilt Florida features an exciting Merchants Mall offering 

the best in fabrics, notions, machines, contemporary and antique quilts, textiles, quilting 

supplies, books, sewing related craft items, kits, clothing and much, much more!  More info 

on website:  www.quiltfest.com .   

January 27 - 28, 2017 – Quilters’ Guild of the Villages  “Showcase Of Quilts”    Quilting ‘Round the Square 

- Friday 9 – 5 and Saturday 9 – 4,  The Savannah Center, 1545 North Buena Vista Blvd., The Villages, FL  

32162.  Website:  www.QGOTV.org 

January 27 - 28, 2017 – Quilters’ Crossing, Inc. – Quilt Guild of Palm Harbor Presents: “Quilting Under 

the Palms”  Friday and Saturday, January 27 & 28, 2017.  9:00am to 4:00pm.  Admission $7.00 for one day, 

or $10.00 for 2 days.  Location:  Countryside Recreation Ctr., 2640 Sabal Springs Drive, Clearwater, FL 

33761. Featuring 200+ quilts; vendors; couture, décor & more; demos; boutique; door prizes; small quilt 

auction, raffle quilt and opportunity quilt.  Raffle Baskets – one with a featherweight sewing machine.  

Drawing for a free sewing machine from Sue’s Bay Area Sewing. For more info:  QCQuiltShow@gmail.com 

or visit Quilter’s Crossing Website:  www.quilterscrossing.net  

February 24-25, 2017 – Applique In Tampa Bay – sponsored by:  Feather Princesses, Inc.  “Applique In 

Tampa Bay IV – Spring Fling Quilt Show.  Hours:  Friday 10:00am to 5:00pm and Saturday 10:00am to 

4:00pm.  Location:  Higgins Hall, St. Lawrence Catholic Church, 5221 N. Himes Avenue, Tampa, FL  33614.  

Admission $8.00. Hundreds of Appliqued Quilts on Display!  Vendor Mall, Mini Quilt Auction, Opportunity 

Quilt, Boutique, Gift Baskets, Café – Serving lunch Friday and Saturday.  For more info:  Laura Brooker at:  

laurajbr@mac.com.   

February 24-25, 2017 – Lake County Quilters Guild Show – Mt. Dora -  Location: Lake Receptions, 4425 Hwy. 

19A, Mount Dora, FL 32757.  200 unique quilts and items on display. Shop at our many trend setting vendors and 

enjoy our large boutique. We have demos of new techniques/products throughout the day. Quilt Appraisal 

available and scissor sharpening. A silent auction of fine art, a mini-auction of hand-made creations, and booth of 

quilts for sale.  In the atrium, there are tables and chairs to relax and have lunch. There will be salads, 

sandwiches, sweets and drinks for purchase. Admission is $7.00; parking is free and buses are welcome. 

Admission for groups of 25 or more is $6.00. USA currency and checks are the only means of payment for guild 

items.  Vendors accept credit and debit cards as well. For more info: quiltshowchair@lakequiltguild.com. 

http://engagementrings.lovetoknow.com/image/35945~Thimble.jpg
http://engagementrings.lovetoknow.com/image/35945~Thimble.jpg
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Guild Events  

Our Membership Table w/ Alma Martin-
Membership, Esther Feil-50/50 & Food Bank 
donations.  Lucy VanLiew-Mystery Prize. 

Welcome To Our New Meeting Facility 
Jerome Brown Community Center, Brooksville, Florida 

On September 22, 2016 our Guild held their first meeting at our new facility.  Everyone gave positive 
feedback and we are thrilled to be in our new facility.  Below are some pictures from our September 
meeting. 

President, Bonnie DeFranco at the Podium talking 
to the Secretary-Beverly Abenante.  Sally Marra-VP 
Programs looking over class sign-up sheets. 

Our Fat Quarter Sales Table with Volunteers, 
Kathleen East and Betsy Goker. Beautiful fat 
quarters for sale at every meeting. 

Our “Block Of The Month” Table run by 
Marilyn Ryder. 

Some of the members enjoying the new 
facility.  Bobbi LeMay, Sandra Davis and 
Brigitte Kasm. 

Some of the members enjoying the 
new facility and chatting.  Emily 
Hamilton, Gene Chambers, Ava Rossler 
and Alma Martin to name a few. 

A new 
member, 
Kathleen 
Krause 
being 
assisted by 
Sonia Work 
with Nancy 
Jenkins 
looking on. 

Our artist extraordinaire, Betty Johnson, chatting 
with Nancy Jenkins and Carol Thibert. 

Laurie Pearce, Paula Lowery and Ellen Green 
enjoying the new space with Block of Month and 
Fat Qtr. Sales in the background.. 
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Guild Events / Show and Tell 

Some Show & Tell 

A Trip To Inspire Quilting & Sewing 
September 16, 2016 

Our guild trip in September was to Inspire Quilting & 

Sewing in Plant City.  Snowbird quilters flock to this 

destination shop in central Florida for fun and learning!  

We congratulated them for being chosen as one of the 

shops featured in the Fall/Winter 2016 Quilt Sampler 

Magazine. There were about 12 ladies who went on the 

trip and those not pictured were already in the shop 

picking out their fabric. We had a nice lunch at 

Snellgrove’s Restaurant right down the street after 

shopping. 

Those pictured from left to right:  
Barb Theriault, Bonnie DeFranco, 
Alma Martin, Sally Marra, Bev 
Abenante and Gayle Keenan. 

Barb Theriault is showing her original designed quilt she made for her 
granddaughter’s wedding gift and also the ring bearer pillow her 
granddaughter asked her to make. 

Sandra Davis is showing two beautiful quilts. One made with the 
Downton Abbey Fabrics.  Just stunning!  The other is an absolutely 
beautiful embroidered baskets quilt.  Wonderful job. 

Alma Martin took advantage of Kathleen East’s Pumpkin Table 
Runner Class.  Nice job.  She is also showing her twister Christmas 
Lap Quilt.  Great! 

Betty Johnson (or should 
I say “Betty Boop”) 
painted this entire Betty 
Boop quilt from pictures.  
Great job.  She also made 
this purple and grey maze 
quilt above. Wonderful 
talent. 

Brigitte Kasm has been 
busy making children’s 
quilts.  Oh so cute! 
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Show & Tell/This & That 

Show & Tell - Continued Recipe Corner 

Ava Rossler made this beautiful quilt 
for a friend.  Lucky friend.  Nice job 
Ava. 

Beverly Abenante has been busy lately making the 3 quilts above.  
Twister Table Runner, Embroidered Basket Quilt and her 
embroidered angel block by Crabapple Hill.  Wonderful job Bev! 

Paula Lawery, who has 
been a member of our 
Guild for over 20 years  is 
showing a beautiful 
landscape quilt she made 
of a lighthouse scene.  It 
was originally meant to be 
entered in our challenge 
of “Water,” but Paula was 
ill and did not get into the 
challenge in time.  
Outstanding job. 

Bev is helping Kathy Chapman show off her beautiful Bed Runner 
Quilt.  So colorful.  Great job Kathy. 



The Birth of the Crazy Patchwork Quilting Craze  
Women were eager to incorporate 
this new look into their quilts and 
with the help of popular women's 
magazines the making of crazy 
quilts became quite the rage. 
Creativity was wide open with 
women sewing asymmetrical 
pieces of fabric together in 
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Quilt History 

America’s Quilting History 
Crazy Quilt History: A Victorian Craze 

1876 Philadelphia Centennial Exposition was a big event 
in Victorian society. One of the most popular exhibits 
was the Japanese pavilion with its fascinating crazed 
ceramics and asymmetrical art. 
 

By: Judy Anne Breneman 
Source: http://www.womenfolk.com/   

Early quilts made in the crazy style were more show pieces 
than functional and were often made as smaller un-quilted 
"lap robes" that were used to decorate the parlor. They were 
fitting showpieces for the lavish interior decoration of the 
day. These quilts were usually made using velvet, silk and 
brocade fabric, cut and pieced in random shapes. What a 
perfect way for women to show off their needlework skills! 
Using silk thread, women placed lovely decorative stitches 
on each seam. Intriguing names like feather, herringbone, fly 
and chain describe just a few of the intricate stitches. The 
imagination and skill of the seamstress was the only limit.  

abstract arrangements. This enthusiasm for this quilting fad 
continued until about 1910. 

Each Quilting Patch Carefully Planned  
To the Victorians the word "crazy" not only meant wild but 
also broken or crazed into splinters; a good description of 
the look the various triangles and other odd shapes gave to 
these quilts. Although crazy style quilts may appear 
haphazard they were carefully planned. Hours were spent 
cutting shapes and trying out various arrangements of the 
pieces before sewing. The following quote from an 1883 
article in "The Chester Times", Chester, PA. gives an idea of 
how they were made. 
 
* "If your pieces are of good size, and all fresh and handsome, 
one way is to cut out blocks of cotton cloth, either square or 
diamond-shape. Cut enough blocks to make the quilt the 
desired size, then paste on the pieces of silk, satin, or velvet; 
lap the edges and turn the upper one under; then cover every 
seam with feather-stitch, cross-stitch, or any fancy stitch you 
can invent. " 

Crazy Quilt Embroidery  
We find a great variety of stitching styles and embroidered 
motifs on these quilts; sometimes small pictures were even 
painted on the fabric. Animals and flowers seem to be the 
favorite embroidery themes. Some quilters believed that 
embroidering a spider on its web would bring good luck to 
the quilter. Crazy quilts occasionally included embroidered 
verses and information recording family events. 
 

Publications Promoted All This Craziness  
Women's magazines of the time published embroidery 
patterns and offered ideas to be used on the new "crazies". 
Playing on the word crazy they gave plans for "crazy" tea 
parties using mismatched invitations and other "crazy" 
themes. Some articles even suggested that women should 
be careful as not to go "crazy" while working on these quilts. 
Making a crazy quilt was also popular for fundraising. 
Sometimes churchwomen would write to famous people 
asking for a piece of clothing that could be incorporated into 
the quilt they were making to raise money to help the 
missionaries, build a new church or other worthy cause. 
What a great conversation piece such a quilt would be! 

Crazy Quilting Was Not Just For Those Who Could 
Afford Fine Silks  

Originally these quilts were made by 
those women in the wealthy classes 
who had the time and the money for 
the expensive fabric. Before long, 
other women got in on the fad and 
found ways to make their own crazies. 
Some were made from the fancy 
clothing of the day that had been 
discarded or passed on to less affluent 
relatives. Also packets of silk scraps 
from mills and factories were sold 
Inexpensively through mail order 

were sold making this style of quilting affordable for more 
women.  After 1900, women adapted their crazy quilting to 
using such fabric as flannels, denims and other cottons. 

They did not always put decorative stitching on these quilts; 
instead they were often simply pieced. This is why you see a 
great variety in antique crazy quilts.  Sadly the quilts made 
with silk in them are rapidly deteriorating, in part because 
many Victorian silks were embedded with metals to give 
skirts rustle and weight. Experts in quilt preservation do 
what they can to save the old silks and when that is no 
longer possible some take on the painstaking task of 
renovating the quilt while carefully preserving the original 
embroidery. Someday many of these historic quilts will only 
be found in pictures.  
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